
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 14, 2004 

 

 

 

 

 

Honorable T. Anthony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040475 

                    REMOVE ONE-WAY STREET ON EAST BECHER STREET, 

                    FROM SOUTH HILBERT STREET TO SOUTH ALLIS STREET 

                    EASTBOUND 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned traffic control restriction. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P. E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 14, 2004 

 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Robert Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040475 

                   PROHIBITION OF PEDESTRIAN CROSSING 

                   EAST CROSSWALK AT WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE 

                   AND SOUTH 30
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

 This is in response to the request by St. Luke’s Medical Center for the installation of a 

traffic signal at the exit of their parking garage ram and loading dock on West Oklahoma Avenue 

at South 30
th

 Street.  Due to the unusual geometry of the intersection and conflicts with left-

turning trucks leaving the loading dock area, we recommend prohibiting the pedestrian crossing 

on the east crosswalk upon installation of traffic signals at the intersection. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so you may support it to final passage.  

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

 

c:  City Clerk – Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 14, 2005 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040475 

                    INSTALL 20-MILES PER HOUR 

                    WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT 

                    ON NORTH JACKSON STREET FROM EAST WELLS STREET 

                    TO EAST STATE STREET AND ON EAST KILBOURN AVENUE 

                    FROM NORTH JEFFERSON STREET TO NORTH VAN BUREN STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

 We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school 

signs. We recommend posting 20 miles per hour when children on present on this roadway.  The 

necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the September 30, 2004 Public 

Safety Committee meeting. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

 

c: City Clerk – Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 14, 2004 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Robert Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  8
TH

ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040475 

                   PROHIBITION OF RIGHT TURN ON RED, WESTBOUND 

                   WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE AT SOUTH 30
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

 This is in response to the request by St. Luke’s Medical Center for the installation of a 

traffic signal at the exit of their parking garage ram and loading dock on West Oklahoma Avenue 

at South 30
th

 Street.  Due to the unusual geometry of the intersection and conflicts with left-

turning trucks leaving the loading dock area that is located to the left of the entry ramp, we 

recommend prohibiting the right turn on red for eastbound traffic at the intersection upon 

installation of the traffic signal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so you may support it to final passage.  

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

 

c:  City Clerk – Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 14, 2004 

 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040475 

                    INSTALL STOP SIGN ON EAST HOMER STREET 

                    AT SOUTH GRAHAM STREET EASTBOUND 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk – Public Safety 

 


